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Thank you again very much for praying for us. We have just started to teach Romans to 3 groups. We were teaching the first 3 chapters to the home group that met in our house on Fridays until the end of 2008. Then this year we taught this same group from Hosea. Now the Friday group has divided into two groups, one continuing to come to our house on Fridays and the other on Mondays. Both groups have new members who have not studied Romans. So we are starting both groups from chapter one. In the Friday group two people who did not do Romans before, Cristian and his wife Soledad, have invited their friend Carolina, who has not yet come to believe in Christ. She is a secondary school teacher in modern languages, specializing in Portuguese. Please pray that she may come to know the Lord while studying Romans, and that the others may be strengthened in their faith and witness by this study.

We have also started teaching Romans on Thursdays to a group of leading members of the church called ‘Prince of Peace’. Those who come are the lady Deacon Nide, Carmen who with her son Emi leads the singing on Sundays, Benjamin and his wife Nilda, Norma and her sister Joly, and the lay preacher Nano. They all want to witness for Christ, and most of them are doing so. Please pray that Romans will help them to grow in their understanding, living and proclamation of the Gospel to their friends and neighbours.

Last Sunday morning there was a baptism service in the ‘Prince of Peace’ church. Nano preached and Deacon Miguel baptized by immersion with the help of Benjamín in less than 2 feet of water in a children’s plastic swimming pool. It was quite a feat, as some of the candidates were quite heavy. We are too tall to have been dipped into it! Miguel baptized one child, his daughter Febe, and the oldest candidate Inés, who is the mother of Nilda. Inés told the congregation that she had come to know the Lord through Nilda and her husband Benjamín. Miguel also baptized a new member of the congregation José, and Norma who has been a member for a long time. She is the Norma who studies Romans every Thursday and who sometimes helps lead services. She could not be baptized previously, as each time she was to be baptized, her boss sent her on a job. The same happened this time, so she asked him to first let her be baptized before going on her job. Miguel also baptized Tito. Lynn and I, before she fell ill, used to visit Tito each week together with his wife Argentina and daughter Soledad. After the service Tito told me that I had helped him to put his faith in Christ. Argentina and Soledad had been baptized previously. The most surprising one to be baptized was Nano, who also goes to the Thursday group on Romans. He was the preacher, and during his sermon he said that he had not yet been baptized and felt convicted about it during his sermon preparation. So Miguel offered to baptize him there and then. Please pray for them all. 

The owner of our flat is asking us to move so that her daughter can move in. So please pray for guidance as to where we should move to. It is possible that I won’t have internet for a time, and so I may not be able to send an update next month.

Please pray for our daughter Susan, as she is expecting her first baby in Switzerland next August, and for her husband Emmanuel. Pray also for our son Nick and his wife Nicky in Japan, with their two daughters Sadie and Cally.



